
Route 1, Box 210 
Kimberly, Ida.ho 8J341 

September 15, 1979 

Dr. Keith E. Campbell 
Department of Sociology 
Fort Hays State University 
Hays, Kansas 67601 

Dear Doctor C&mpbell1 

From your letter it sowns like you are teaching a very interesting 
and exciting course. It should give the st\lients a lot of first­
hand information on the function of stone tools and survival. 

You may be acquainted with Larry Olsen's book on survival Outdoor 
Survival Skills that you may find of interest. 

I only wish t hat i t was poss ible that you could take a course from 
Jeff Flenniken on primitive techn.ology at Washington State University 
in Pullman, Washington. Each spring he has a course that lasts for 
approximately a mont h - usw.lly from aroum June 15th to July 15th. 
All aspects of primitive technology and techniques of stone working 
are taught. There i s a.n interesting interchange of informa. tion 
from all participants. Last -,ear he had a very exciting group 
of people from different geographical areas and ea.ch brought st\liy 
collections for infoma.tional discussions. You may like to contact 
him. I have had the good fortune to be able to participate for a 
week at ea.ch one of his courses. 

I am enclosing a brochure oovering four films which are self­
explanatory. Also, any of the wr1 tings on 11 thic technology are 
published by Idaho state University. You may write c/o Dr. Wright, 
The Museum, Ida.ho State Un1vers1ty-,Pocatello, Ida.ho. 

I wish you every success 1n your program. It should be exciting 
to all of those concerned. 

DC1wt 

S6ncerely, 

Don Crabtree, D. Sc. 
Res-.rch Associate 1n 
Prehistoric Technology 
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